
SPEEDWATCH 

Report to Parish Council 21st November 2019 

During September we carried out 14 sessions (10 hours), a further five 

sessions were cancelled for various reasons, mainly weather. The sessions 

recorded a total of 67 speeding vehicles from 2,207 passing vehicles 

(average 3%), the fastest vehicle recorded during the month was 46mph. 

One half hour session did not record any speeding vehicles from 216 

passing vehicles. 

 

There are 19 sessions planned for November, however one has already had 

to be cancelled because of rain. 

 

The number of sessions that can be run is limited to the number of 

volunteer operators, so we need to try and recruit a few more people. 

Winter is not a good time to encourage people to start standing at the 

roadside for half an hour or an hour, so we will have a recruitment 

campaign in the spring and hopefully get some more volunteers, but if 

anyone comes forward before then we will happily add them to the team, 

anyone interested just needs to contact me and I will help them get signed 

up. 

 

Colin Boylett, Speedwatch Co-ordinator. 


